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Prelude         Brenda Dalke 

Welcome Pastor Bev Baumgartner 

Call to Worship  

Leader: We gather to remember and celebrate the gifts of our wonderful God: 
Over 50:  God’s saving love, passed down through generations, 
Under 50: the hope and new life we have in Jesus, the one who conquered death. 
Leader:  We gather to remember and celebrate the Holy Spirit’s presence and  

guidance. 
Over 50:  May our formation as God’s people bless our children  
Under 50: and our children’s children.  
All:  May we be blessed in this place. May our lives be a blessing.  
            
Opening Song        “Amazing Grace!”                                      #163  

Time with Children                Larry Temple 

Worship Music        “Jesus Loves Me ” by Susan Warner and William B. Bradbury          
             Cindy Bartell and Shirley Delk, accompanist Brenda Dalke 
 
Scripture Reading  1 Corinthians 15:1-26; 51-58               Joe Schrag 

Worship Music   “Creation Will Be at Peace”   by J. Paul Williams 

Message  “Resurrection, whether you like it or not” Pastor Derek King 

Song of Response   “In the Bulb”                       #670 

Sharing Joys and Concerns  

Prayer  

Announcements 

Benediction  

Sending Song         “My Hope is Built”                 #621        

  



If you would like to share financial offerings, you may leave your donation in the 
vessel on the table in the Fellowship Hall. Or scan the QR code on the back page 
to give online. Thank you. 
 

Sunday School begins ten minutes after the end of the worship service. 

 

 
Key 
 MCC: Mennonite Central Committee (relief, development, and peace mission) 
 MCUSA: Mennonite Church USA (denominational conference) 
 MDS: Mennonite Disaster Service (repair/rebuild homes damaged by disasters) 

WDC: Western District Conference (Eden’s regional conference of MC USA) 
 
 

OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

 
Nursery: May 12:  Carol and Larry Temple            May 19:  Ashley and Sam Shilts 

The peace lamp is lit as a reminder to pray for an end to violence in the world. 
We trust in the power of prayer, as we know that through prayer, all things are 
possible. 

Communion will be offered Sunday, May 26 during the worship service. Be in 
prayer as you prepare to come to the Lord’s Table.  
 
2024 Graduates: Please contact the church office at 620-345-8320 or 
edenoffice@edenmennonite.org. We would like to list your name and school in the 
bulletin.  
 
Items for the June Garden are due May 22.  
 

Remember In Prayer 
 
Pastoral Search Committee as they work to discern. 
 
Darrell and Bobbi Schrag. Their grandson, Trace Ratzlaff is at St. Francis 
Hospital with undiagnosed health concerns.  
 
WDC: Pray for chaplains in WDC, as they offer pastoral care in hospitals, 
hospice, health care communities, academic institutions, and other settings.   
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Consider Sharing Your Gift of Music! The Worship Commission is looking for 
persons to share their gifts of music during Sunday morning worship through the 
month of August. Contact Michelle Hiebert at 620-747-2480. 
 
Children's Day will be June 2. Any children interested in sharing during the 
prelude —Bible memory, music, dance, poetry— contact Ashley Stucky at 620-
245-4375. 
 

 
BEYOND OUR COMMUNITY 

 
The MCC Sale Annual Meeting is Thursday, May 23, 6 p.m. at Hoffnungsau 
Mennonite Church.  The cost is $20/person to be paid at the door.  RSVP to Barb 
BJ Reeves 620-543-6863 or bj.reeves@live.com  by May 19. The meeting to 
review the Sale and present MCC with a check will follow dinner. 
 
STEPMC is excited to announce the hiring of Angela Brunk as the new Executive 
Director. She comes to STEPMC with extensive teaching experience in the 
McPherson school system and serves as head coach for the girls’ high school 
swim team. Angela will officially begin her work with STEPMC in June. 
 
Living With Loss support group will be offered May 7–June 11 at Bethel College 
Mennonite Church (BCMC), North Newton. The support group is open to all who 
have experienced the death of a loved one, divorce, unemployment or any other 
life experience that has created grief. The support group is co-facilitated by 
Elizabeth Schmidt, Pastor for Congregational Care at BCMC, and Dr Gary Blaine, 
a retired chaplain and certified in grief counseling and grief group facilitation. The 
meetings will last six weeks, beginning at 5:30 p.m. at BCMC. The cost is $10 per 
week. To register, please call Pastor Schmidt at (316) 23-3667 or Dr. Blaine at 
(316) 239-5474. 
 
“Schweitzer’s and Friends” Pioneer Demonstration will be Saturday, June 1 at 
2 p.m. west of Moundridge Museum, weather permitting. The Turkey Red Hard 
Winter Wheat, planted last fall, will be bound and shocked. Volunteers are needed 
to set up shocks following the horse drawn binder. If interested, please call Glen 
Goering 620-242-3100.  
 
Nurses and kitchen helpers are needed for Camp Mennoscah Summer Youth 
Camps!  If you are an RN and can fill part or all of the July 7-12 or July 14-19, 
please email olivia.bartel@campmennoscah.org or text 316-293-7313. Kitchen 
helpers are especially needed for July 7-12. No great skill needed, just a happy 
heart and the ability to follow directions. Up to a full camper discount can be 
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Eden Church Office 
109 E Hirschler St, Box 406, Moundridge KS 67107 

Hours: 8:00 a.m. to Noon Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 
Phone: 620-345-8320; Email: edenoffice@edenmennonite.org 

Check out our website at www.edenmennonite.org 
Like us on Facebook 

Lead Pastor, Derek King 
Cell Phone: 717-201-1147  

dking@edenmennonite.org (Day off: Friday) 

Interim Associate Pastor, Bev Baumgartner 
Cell Phone: 316-250-0712 

Hours: Monday (by phone), Wednesday and Friday (in the office) 
bbaumgartner@edenmennonite.org (Day off: Thursday) 

 

received by kitchen staff or nurses. Nurses can choose to receive a stipend 
instead. Reply now to stop Olivia from sending this plea again! 
 
Summer Music Nights at Dyck Arboretum: Kilometer 81 will perform Thursday, 
May 23 at 7 p.m. This event is free to the public – donations are welcome. 
Everyone is welcome to walk the arboretum grounds and enjoy the summer 
evening. Performers will be located on the covered patio on the west side of the 
Prairie Pavilion and the public is invited to gather on the lawn areas nearby. 
 
May 26-31: Restorative Justice Peace Camp for young adults (Chicago, 
Illinois) - This peace camp will dive into creative ways to implement justice in local 
communities. Learning from experienced restorative justice practitioners in 
Chicago, we will witness incredible ways that transformation is possible through 
restorative justice. Register today! mcc.org/events/restorative-justice-peace-camp 
 

 
Looking Ahead 

 
May 15: Worship Commission 6 p.m. at church office 
 
Attendance Last Week:  Worship: 139   Zoom:  7    SS: 103     Offering: $3,798.62 

Scan this QR code to give online through PayPal. 
Thank you.  
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